
  
 

 

 

 

November 4, 2024 

 

Board Memo 166-2024: High Winds & Tornado Damage at The Craig RMPO 

 

Executive Board, 

 

NAPS headquarters received information from the USPS regarding high winds and tornado damage that 

occurred at the Craig RMPO in Craig, MO on October 30th. 

 

Central Area 

 

KS-MO District 

  

Situation – The Craig RMPO sustained damage from a high winds/tornado storm event that moved through the 

KS-MO District today. A support column near the entrance to the facility was damaged/dislodged.  FSSP 

contacted to request structural inspection/assessment.  The facility will be closed until assessment and/or repairs 

can be completed.  The office will temporarily COOP out of the Fairfax RMPO.   

 

Craig RMPO, Craig MO 64437 (Level 4 Hour). 

People: 

▪ All employees accounted for 

▪ No injuries reported 

▪ FMO assistance requested in relocating carrier case 

Property: 

▪ Support column at main entrance damaged/dislodged 

▪ Emergency FSSP Ticket #45224520 has been opened requesting emergency assessment and repairs 

▪ Facility will closed until assessment/repairs are completed.   

▪ Facility will temporarily COOP out of the Fairfax RMPO, Fairfax MO 64446 

Product: 

▪ Retail Operations are closed/retail customers directed to the Fairfax RMPO 

▪ PO Box area is closed/PO Box customers directed to the Fairfax RMPO 

▪ Delivery Operations are relocated to the Fairfax RMPO 

▪ Impacted mail has been removed from areas of flooding and staged in a location to dry out 

Communications: 

▪ Employees have been informed 

▪ District leadership has been informed 

▪ District Communications Specialist has been informed 

▪ Notice has been posted at the entrance to inform customers 

▪ Unions will be informed of the event 

▪ FSSP Ticket #45224520 has been opened for emergency repairs 

▪ PANs entry will be created. 

 

 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS 
National Headquarters 

1727 KING STREET, SUITE 400 

ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314-2753 

(703) 836-9660 



Please share this information with your membership. 

 

Thank you and be safe. 

 

NAPS Headquarters 


